

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

DISTRICT II
171 Salem Turnpike
Norwich, Connecticut 06360
Phone:



June 26, 2024

Ms. Ellen Bartlett, P.E., CPSWQ Green Site Design, LLC 317 Main Street Norwich, CT 06360

Dear Ms. Bartlett:

Subject: Daniels & Sons Construction, LLC

1492 Hartford New London Turnpike / Route 85

Town of Montville

The Department of Transportation (Department) has reviewed your latest plans for the above-noted subject received June 17, 2024, entitled, "Daniels & Sons Construction, LLC" dated April 2024, and last revised June 13, 2024. Your submittal/application to work within the State right of way or perform work that may affect State property is denied based on the following comments:

- 1. Proof of Town approval must be submitted prior to the issuance of an encroachment permit.
- 2. A Drainage Connection Concurrence (D.C.C.) will be required. Upon receipt of a completed application the required D.C.C. will be written, site specific, and attached to the approved permit. The permit and the D.C.C. must be signed and a copy of each must be recorded in the town land records. Proof of the recordings (3 copies) showing volume and page number must be submitted to this office prior to the start of any work within the right of way.
- 3. Please provide documentation that indicates the proposed utility pole will be owned by Frontier or Eversource. If the pole is to be privately-owned, then it must be relocated onto private property.
- 4. If the proposed pole remains on State property, revise the plans to show the proposed electrical line will come straight from the property line to the back of the utility pole.
- 5. Revise plans to show 50' of DYCL on proposed drive.

When you resubmit, please provide two sets of plans, 40 scale or larger, reflecting the above-noted comments. Please note that any resubmission may generate additional comments and concerns and in no way guarantees the issuance of an encroachment permit. An encroachment permit must be obtained prior to performing any work within or affecting the highway right of way. If you have any questions in regard to this matter, please contact Mr. Gary Brigham of this office at (860) 823-3114, or by email at Gary.Brigham@ct.gov.

Sincerely,

George C. Santos

Special Services Section Manager Bureau of Highway Operations